Special Meeting Minutes November 6, 2017

TOWNSHIP OF RADNOR
Minutes of the Special Meeting of November 6, 2017

The Radnor Township Board of Commissioners met at approximately 6:30 PM in the
Radnorshire Room in the Radnor Township Municipal Building, 301 Iven Avenue, Wayne, PA
19087

Commissioners Present
Elaine Schaefer, Vice President James Higgins Luke Clark John Nagle

Commissioners Absent
Richard F. Booker Donald Curley

Also Present: Robert A. Zienkowski, Township Manager; John Rice, Township Solicitor;
William White, Assistant Township Manager & Finance Director; William A. Colarulo,
Superintendent of Police and Jennifer DeStefano, Executive Assistant to the Township Manager.

Vice-President Schaefer called the meeting to order and led the assembly in the Pledge of
Allegiance

Commissioner Schaefer commented that today the Board received written confirmation of the
resignation of Commissioner Ahr from Commissioner of the 7" Ward. Mr. Zienkowski read into
record Mr. Ahr resignation letter.

Commissioner Nagle made a motion to accept the resignation, seconded by Commissioner
Higgins.

Public Comment

Dan Sherry, Wayne — He commented regarding Mr. Ahr resignation as Commissioner of Ward
7.

Mr. Yannopolis — He thanked the Township Manager as well as Superintendent Colarulo for
their efforts throughout the past couple of months. He also thanked Commissioner Clark and
Solicitor Rice.

Commissioner Schaefer called the vote, motion passed 4-0 with Commissioners Booker and
Curley absent.

Commissioner Schaefer commented that any interested residents of Ward 7 interested to sit as
interim Commissioner of Ward 7 to submit their request to Mr. Zienkowski, Township Manager,
301 Iven Avenue, Wayne, PA 19087.



Special Meeting Minutes November 6, 2017

Public Participation
Sara Pilling, Garrett Avenue — She commented that the amount of food donated to Loaves and

Fishes from the Skunk Hollow Community Garden this year totaled $3,609.00. She also
inquired about the recycling of candidate signs.

Leslie Morgan, Farm Road — She inquired about her Right to Know Requests that she recently
submitted.

Mr. Zienkowski and Mr. Colarulo briefly responded to Ms. Morgan regarding her RTK requests.

Dan Sherry, Wayne — He commented regarding Commissioner Ahr resignation and the vote that
occurred on October 9, 2017 regarding President for the Board of Commissioners.

2 — Discussion of Capital Budget Funding

Mr. White made a brief presentation which can be found on the Township website at:
http://www.radnor.com/CivicAlerts.aspx?AID=984. There was a brief discussion amongst the
Commissioners and staff regarding the presentation.

Public Comment
Christina Perrone, Walnut Avenue - She commented regarding the funding for the Willows.

Jane Galli, Rosemont — She commented that projects need to be done and not continually put off
to other years.

Susan Stern — She commented regarding taking a bond out for sewer projects.

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned on a motion duly made and seconded.
Respectfully submitted,

Jennifer DeStefano
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